

Bridgend Automobile Club
Minutes of committee meeting held at Barley Mow
Tuesday 8th January 2013 at 20:00

Attendees: Dave Sellick DS Leighton Smith LS Robert Coleman RC Paul Steddy PS
Tom Pedersen TP Rob James RJ Andy James AJ Geoff Bessant GB
Jayne Jones JJ

Apologies: None

Minutes: JJ DS GB LS PS RC RJ LS GB DS PS AJ JJ RC

Minutes of previous meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed.

Events

LS reported that event dates for 2013 had been distributed by email but he had received no comments, furthermore Ewenny Woods had been removed from the calendar as it was very wet last year, difficult to run, and attended by very few people.

The committee felt that a letter should be written to the Ewenny Woods owners asking if the club could take a year off competing there without loss of use for future years. Action TP.

LS also reported that double events (am & pm) would be run on some Llandow and Margam dates, but also expressed concern that organisers and marshals were not coming forward and would be desperately needed for most events.

LS suggested that Championship Points would be gained from 3 out of 4 Off Road events, and 9 out of 14 Tarmac events. This was agreed.

An apology had been made to Mr Parker about rubber marks on the yellow lines at the Llandow venue.

Due to numbers now expected at events it was proposed that signing on was brought forward to 12:00 pm, but no decision was made.

It was also proposed that the 2013 MSA Blue Book be checked for compliance of our events with a "Production Autotest". Action TP.

GB announced that Championship Points for 2012 are now final.

Finances

RC updated on club finances. Bank balance £8151.02. Petty Cash £145.02.

There was a £185 profit from the last Llandow event, and the WAMC had been paid the annual subscription, and a rebate had been received from the MSA.

RC suggested that £5,000 be put into a interest bearing account with Santander. Its Business Bond would pay 2% for a 12 month deposit, or 2.3% for 24 months, and the committee decided to go for the 12 month option.

RC asked if the Petty Cash should be closed off for 2012. Action TP.

Awards Night

LS proposed: March 9th & 16th for this years awards night event.

Last years event was held in the Maerdy Hotel, Pencoed, and had 28 attendees.

To be decided at the next meeting:

1. Shunt of the year
2. Clubman of the year
3. Sprit of motorsport
4. Competition secretaries cup

JJ will contact Heronstone and Duke of Wellington for prices and availability for dates proposed.

Web Site

3 quotes had been received to produce a new website:

GK Design £650.00

Design 4 £397.00

Daniel Holland Designs £215.00

GB offered to ask relevant questions of all vendors above and TP will circulate responses.

A.O.B.

LS reported that some passengers at Llandow events may be not signed on, or may not members.

JJ suggested that a hand stamp is applied to any passengers at signing on.

Meeting ended 10:00pm.

Date of Next Meeting: Tuesday 12th February 2013 at 20:00

Bridgend Automobile Club
Minutes of committee meeting held at Barley Mow
Tuesday 12th February 2013 at 20:00

Attendees: Dave Sellick DS Paul Steddy PS Tom Pedersen TP
Rob James RJ Andy James AJ Geoff Bessant GB

Apologies: Robert Coleman RC Leighton Smith LS Jayne Jones JJ

Minutes: JJ DS GB LS PS RC RJ LS GB DS PS AJ JJ RC RJ GB

Minutes of previous meeting

Amendment under Events: "The committee felt that a letter should be written to the Ewenny Woods owners asking if the club could run event by event (no scheduled events), without loss of use for future years".

Events

LS Argoed Quarry event on Sunday 17th February is being organised by John Morgan and co, although committee members are still needed to Marshall and generally oversee the event in case we have a large turnout as before. TP reported he would attend. Owner Tom Pritchard has been informed of the event and RJ will contact Jon Rosser (Windmill Farm). RJ will check gate access as there is a problem with the lock, although the gun club are expected to be there before the event so access will probably not be an issue.

PS is organising the next Llandow event on Saturday 23rd March

It was also proposed that the 2013 MSA Blue Book be checked for compliance of our events with a "Production Autotest". Action TP.

The event at Margam Park went well although there were a few issues with passengers not signed on and seat belts not being worn. One person was spoken to concerning hanging out of the car window with a camera while going around the course.

User of rubber stamp to ensure passengers are signed on was agreed, GB to contact JJ to check if previous information sent was of any use.

PS suggested the club have a day at Llandow, TP suggested a sponsored Track day. Discussions took place but no decisions made.

Finances

RC was not present but supplied the following update:

- Bank balance end Jan approx £8818
- Business Bond opened and £5000 paid in by CHAPS transfer on 28 Jan, maturity date 01 Feb 2014

- Ongoing issue with Corporation Tax penalty fine for 2010/11 (sum of £326), in discussion with Accountants who have re-sent the Club's Mem and Arts to HMRC. Tom and Paul have the full details on email. HMRC extended payment deadline to 25 Feb while investigating

- Margam event 3rd Feb Finances as follows:

- o Entry fees received £510

- o Memberships received £240 (15 Senior, 2 Junior, £5 shortfall waived)

- o BBQ Donations received £101.65

- o MSA fees paid £121.50

- o Venue fees paid £220

- o BBQ costs paid £55

- o Net proceeds to club £455.15

Awards Night

The awards night is taking place on Saturday 16th March at the Heronstone Hotel.

JJ has produced a letter for members to complete to obtain tickets and select their menu choice, this was circulated at the meeting. A copy of the letter will be available from the website and a link to that will be setup on Facebook. TP will take copies of the letter to Argoed Quarry on 17th February.

Web Site

3 quotes had been received to produce a new website:

GK Design £650.00

Design 4 £397.00

Daniel Holland Design £215.00

GB had sent questions to the three suppliers and after discussing the responses it was decided to give the work to Daniel Holland Design this was not a financial decision but one made against technical skills and confidence that the supplier could achieve what was required.

GB to contact all three suppliers to advise the outcome.

A.O.B.

TP suggested the purchase of an LED repeater clock to connect to the timing clock to be put at the finish so competitors can see their time when they break the beam. RC has been asked to investigate options.

TP Suggested that the club needs an asset register – this could be easily produced on an Excel spreadsheet – we need to come up with a list of the assets to move this forward.

PS stated that additional directors for the club are required suggesting the Treasurer and A N other.

DS Raised the issue of Risk Assessments for events – one has been carried out previously for the Margam Park venue, PS to look for old RA for Llandow and bring that up to date.

TP Suggested that at all events the drivers briefing should have a check sheet and this should include wearing of seatbelts and ensuring both driver and passenger have signed on.

RJ mentioned the noise levels of the cars at the recent Margam Event, it was accepted the noise level were not helped by the weather conditions- fog and wind the wind direction. Noise levels of each car could be tested at the start of each event (use an App on a smart phone), if it decided to go ahead an SR would have to be produced.

Meeting ended 09:05pm.

Date of Next Meeting: Tuesday 12th March 2013 at 20:00

Bridgend Automobile Club
Minutes of committee meeting held at Barley Mow
Tuesday 12th March 2013 at 20:15

Attendees: Dave Sellick DS Paul Steddy PS Tom Pedersen TP Rob James RJ
Andy James AJ Geoff Bessant GB Leighton Smith LS Jayne Jones JJ

Apologies: Robert Coleman RC

Minutes: JJ DS GB LS PS RC RJ LS GB DS PS AJ JJ RC RJ GB DS

Minutes of previous meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed as a true and accurate record.

Events

Next event: Llandow 23rd March, PS organising. Early set-up for practice at 12:00 with signing-on at 13:00 for a 13:30 start.

The previous event at Argoed Quarry on 17th February got a good turnout (20 seniors and 1 junior). RC has sent all the MSA permits for events up to June 2013 to LS.

RST are holding an Autotest event at Rheola on 31st March (13:00 start). BAC have been invited to enter, there is an invitation on Facebook. Entry fee is £25.

A rubber stamp to ensure all competitors and passengers are signed on has been received by the Club (GB).

Following on from previous Committee meetings, there was further discussion of holding a larger scale event than an Autotest. This ranged from organising a trackday to organising a full MSA approved Sprint. The Committee felt that doing an event such as this would be beneficial to the Club and its Members, however, it was felt that it would be sensible to have a relatively small event at first then have larger events at a later date.

TP has written to Cooke & Arkwright WRT future use of Ewenny Woods. Due to the weather last year, the Club's use of the land was greatly reduced. An offer to pay for the land use on an ad hoc basis was offered. Cooke & Arkwright are yet to reply.

Finances

RC was not present but supplied the following update:

- Current account balance £4771
- Business Bond £5000
- Paid ASWMC subscription £40
- Paid in cheques received from TP for memberships and recent event money
- LS/JJ required 2 cheques for payment of trophies and venue costs for the Club's Award night
- Have received draft 2012 accounts from Accountants. Will be available for signing at AGM
- No update on HMRC issue, Accountants say that HMRC are significantly behind in dealing with correspondence. "Deadline" of 25th Feb has passed with no further communications
- GB to be reimbursed for the rubber stamp (£21.03)

Awards Night

At the meeting there were 39 confirmed attendees with 2 possibles. The trophies are ready to be picked up for the Awards night. The agenda for the night was discussed, there will be a rallying discussion forum involving several guest speakers. The Committee would like to thank John Morgan for his help in organising the guest speakers and for encouraging Members to attend the

evening. The Committee would also like to thank LS & JJ for all their work and effort in organising the Awards night; it's greatly appreciated.

Website

GB has contacted all 3 suppliers and is to meet with Daniel Holland Design when both parties are ready. This will probably be after Easter.

AOB

RC looked into purchasing a repeater clock for use at Autotests, the cost is £499. The Committee approved this and gave RC permission to go ahead with a formal quote and purchase.

The risk assessment for the next Llandow event has been done by PS. As a local gun club uses Argoed Quarry on the weekends, it was proposed that the Autotest dates at Argoed should be checked with the gun club for clashes.

The Committee agreed to action TP's suggestion from the last meeting that event organisers have a check sheet available for driver briefings.

RJ informed the Committee that Jon Rosser asked for more notice of events at Argoed. RJ to give him all event dates for 2013. The Committee also discussed presenting the owner and tenant of Argoed a small gift each.

RJ mentioned that the week of June 29th is Motorsport Week, where Clubs are asked to focus on getting new people involved in Motorsport. TP suggested that the current number of members attending events that BAC hold is enough and increasing this further could make organising future events more difficult.

TP suggested reminding members of Club Night every Tuesday at the Barley Mow. PS suggested monthly Club Nights although it was noted that an event of some sort (e.g. tabletop rally) would need to be organised.

At the previous meeting, it was proposed that the 2013 Blue Book be checked to ensure that Club events are compliant. An article on Production Autotests was brought to the Committee's attention where it states that all vehicles should have valid Road Tax and MOT. TP to investigate further.

A date for this year's AGM was set for 16th April at the Barley Mow.

DS announced his intention to step down from the Committee at the AGM.

Meeting closed at 21:20.

Date of next Committee meeting: 9th April 2013 at 20:00, followed by the AGM on 16th April 2013.

Bridgend Automobile Club
Minutes of Committee Meeting held on
9th April 2013

Attendees: LS; JJ; GB; PS; TP; and John Bevan

Apologies: RC; RJ; AJ; DS.

Minutes: JJ; DS; GB; LS; PS; RJ; LS; GB; DS; PS; AJ; JJ; RC; RJ; GB; DS; LS.

Minutes of previous meeting;

EVENTS

PS- stated the Llandow that PS organised went well, with an early start for members who wanted free practice before the event started. – 5 new members- 22 competitors.

LS- Brought up the fact that our auto tests are very close to the rules of MSA for production auto tests. With just a few minor things needing to be done , these being;-

- 1, identification numbers being issued.
- 2, route maps to be made available to competitors before the start.

PS- stated the new rubber BAC stamp was used at Llandow autotest and worked well.

TP- Stated that there is still no reply from Cooke and Arkright, regarding the woods at Ewenny.

FINANCES

Rob Coleman was absent from the meeting so financial updates were unavailable.

AWARDS NIGHT

JJ – stated the evening went very well, all agreed it was a success. A break down of expenditure was unavailable due to Robs absence.

WEB SITE

GB- no contact from Daniel Holland as yet ,

TP- to contact him for time scale.

A O B

The new repeater clock display has been ordered and RC hopes it will be available to use at the next event on 21st April.

PS- Stated the new risk assessments have been done and a copy will be put in the blue bag.

JJ- stated a copy of MSA production car auto test rules and regulations have been put into the blue organisers bag.

LS- stated the date of the next quarry event has been changed to may 19th to avoid sharing the venue with the Gun Club.

TP- the discussion about club nights would be left to AGM.

GB- mentioned the Pencoed Car Show is on Sunday 12th May, the club will be attending, and also a team will attend on Saturday to help set up.

Meeting closed at 9.20 pm

Bridgend Automobile Club
Minutes of Committee Meeting held on
14th May 2013

Attendees: LS, JJ, RJ, AJ, RC, GB, TP, PS

Apologies:

Minutes: JJ, DS, GB, LS, PS, RJ, LS, GB, DS, PS, AJ, JJ, RC, RJ, GB, DS, LS, AJ

PS re-elected chairman

Events

LS – Llandow made a good profit due to a large turnout, roughly 11 new members and proves that our club events are getting increasingly popular.

Cautious of the high (30-35) turnouts in terms of keeping the events under control, but no major issues to date. LS note that Rob John turned up, who is an MSA scrutiniser.

LS - Rover hit a concrete block which featured on the facebook page, thankfully it doesn't appear to get too much attention. LS suggests that future the events are kept further away from the concrete blocks.

LS - Next event is this Sunday in Argoed Quarry. LS, JJ, RJ and AJ will be on site for organisation and marshalling, but more marshals/committee members recommended. Windmill farm has been contacted by TP and RJ, the date change should ensure that we can set up earlier without the gun club. Use the same set up as last time, with the narrow road going past the table before the competitors can get to the start line. Weather looks to be cloudy but dry.

Finances

RC – Current account balance £4435.18 end of April. Timing Gear costs £626. Last event gained about £750 profit. Accounts fees £270. Reg. off. Fees £78. Filing of accounts £60.

RC – HMRC denial of correspondence from our accountants. Accountants recommend paying before pursuing, although there will be either a 'late payment' fee or further payments the HMRC believe BAC still owe.

TP – Suggests formal complaint with HMRC. RC suggests that the accountants do this as they have the correspondence and other evidence.

RC – Different excuses and no information given by HMRC when attempts to contact them have been made.

PS – Will speak with his accountants for advice.

Website

GB – Has not heard from the designer, TP says he will contact him on Wed 15/05/13.

Any Other Business

RC – We have a repeater clock, quite large and heavy for transportation. Needs testing before 2nd June for the next tarmac event. RC recommends purchasing 15m cable for distance from the clock, which he will look into. Physical storage for the display will require a box, RJ pointed out that we purchased a flight case for the timing gear in the past, which was too large. This flight case could be used for the display.

LS – Could purchase another container for storage in the Llandow venue.

PS – Will look into MSA insurance for club equipment.

TP – Points out that club nights are not entirely crucial at this stage as the main downside from not having greatly active club nights is the lack of succession for the committee.

LS – Thanks to John for organising most of the cars on the stand at Pencoed show but it was a shame that the bad weather was a deterrent for most visitors.

GB – Gazebo weights required to ensure stability of the structures. Also club merchandise such as pens, t-shirts, keyrings etc.

Meeting closed at 9:30

Bridgend Automobile Club
Minutes of Committee Meeting held on
11th June 2013

Attendees: LS, JJ, RJ, AJ, TP, PS

Apologies: GB, RC

Minutes: JJ, DS, GB, LS, PS, RJ, LS, GB, DS, PS, AJ, JJ, RC, RJ, GB, DS, LS, AJ,PS

Events

LS – Llandow made a good profit due to a large turnout, roughly 8 new members and 31 entrants proves that our club events are getting increasingly popular. It was noted that one entrant had complained about people pushing in whilst queuing after discussion it was decided to make it clear in drivers briefing

a) everyone gets the same number of runs and

b) that some cars were double driven giving the impression of pushing in.

LS - Next event is Llandow double header. LS, JJ, RJ and AJ will be on site for organisation, BBQ and marshalling, but more marshals/committee members recommended.

Finances

Current account balance end of May £3,833.48

Llandow event 2nd June:

Entry fees £310

Memberships £225

Farmer £70

MSA permit £125.55

Net proceeds to club £339.45 On the HMRC issues, the Accountants now appear to be in contact with a named individual rather than a call centre, and a copy of a letter that they forwarded to me suggests there may be some slow progress although I have not seen the HMRC side of the correspondence. Will try and find out more from Graham Paul. RC.

Website

There was a unanimous vote of confidence in Geoff's ability to manage the procurement of the new website and that he should go ahead with GK Design.

Any Other Business

The repeater clock was used with great effect but could be placed a little closer to the finish line.

LS – it was decided not to purchase another container for storage in the Llandow venue at this time..

PS – Will look into MSA insurance for club equipment.

RC – to sort out Gazebo weights which are required to ensure stability of the structures.

LS & JJ had prices from CMS in Talbot Green for various merchandising items it was agreed to get a price for an initial order of 50 Base ball caps for club members and a hoody for each committee member. JJ will get sizes of hoodies required.

PS Will organise a general Knowledge Quiz for Tuesday 18th June

Meeting closed at 9:05pm

Bridgend Automobile Club
Minutes of committee meeting held at Barley Mow
Tuesday 9th July 2013 at 20:00

Attendees: Leighton Smith LS Robert Coleman RC Paul Steddy PS Tom Pedersen TP
 Rob James RJ Geoff Bessant GB Jayne Jones JJ

Apologies: Andrew James

Minutes: JJ DS GB LS PS RC RJ LS GB DS PS AJ JJ RC

Minutes of previous meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed.

Events

LS reported that numbers at Llandow events were down which meant more runs for competitors.

Last event made only £4 after deductions for barbecue.

Finances

RC updated on club finances. Bank balance £3,925.43.

HRMC still no further forward but now have a name of person dealing with our case and RC is waiting for copies of correspondence.

Web Site

GB has sent out link to new web site, but no comments received.

A.O.B.

PS reported that Public liability Insurance was to be renewed with a £350 excess.

PS offered to put on a quiz on 16/8/13 to start at 9:00 pm

The Welsh Memorial in Flanders Campaign has approached the club for a donation and mention on a plaque. It was agreed to donate £100.

JJ has samples of merchandise from CWS.

LS suggested that hats are given out at an Autotest, or alternatively given out at membership renewal time with a renewal form.

LS took fleece sizes to order items for committee members.

RJ suggested that the new finish line clock display needs a case and offered to take it to Terry the upholsterer for a price.

Meeting ended 9:00pm.

Date of Next Meeting: Tuesday 10th September 2013 at 20:00

Bridgend Automobile Club
Minutes for Committee Meeting held at The Barley Mow
Tuesday 10th September 8pm

Attendees: RC-RJ-AJ-LS-GB-TP

Apologies: JJ-PS

Minutes: JJ-DS-GB-LS-PS-RC-RJ-LS-GB-PS-AJ-JJ-RJ-LS

- Minutes from last meeting agreed

EVENTS

LS- TP- event at Llandow in Aug went well making a profit of £207-00, one slight indiscretion was a junior in the mini hit a concrete boulder- no one hurt.

The event at the Quarry in Sept went well making a profit of £234-95.

Next event 6th Oct Margam Park all day.

TP-stated there is a WAMC quiz on Tuesday 22 Oct at Pontyclun Athletic Club- BAC will enter a team and other members will attend.

FINANCES

RC- stated that BAC are making a healthy profit on all events, even after purchases of new BBQ, gas and table.

RC- also mentioned the on going saga with HMRC- a CT600 form has been sent via Paul Steddy to HMRC in a bid to eliminate BAC from incurring corporation tax and hopefully the fine of £326.- already paid will be refunded.

WEBSITE

GB- stated that now the new web site is operational if all the members are happy with it the web design firm can be paid – All agreed it was good and they can be paid in full.

A.O.B

TP- A cheque for £100 was sent to from BAC to WAMC towards the welsh memorial in flanders Belgium.

LS- stated that JJ has sorted the fleeces for committee members – at a cost of £15 per item printed with the BAC logo and will order them during her half term.

TP- mentioned the problem with the timing gear, / display at Llandow-

RC-RJ to test it and try to fix problem ready for Margam Park event, in Oct.

RC- wrote a cheque for £220 to cover the cost of the venue at Margam Park.

LS- stated that the tarmac at Llandow had broken up in places and needed repairing to ensure the safety at future events held there. RJ offered to send a repair team over . LS to speak to Mr. Parker to ask permission for the repairs to be undertaken.

Meeting closed 9.14pm

Next meeting 8th Oct 2013

**Bridgend Automobile Club
Committee Meeting Minutes
Tuesday 8th October 8pm at the Barley Mow**

Attendees: Rob Coleman Rob James Andy James Leighton Smith
Geoff Bessant Tom Pedersen Paul Steddy

Apologies: Jayne Jones

Also present: Kath Mountjoy Gareth Tilleke

Minutes: JJ-DS-GB-LS-PS-RC-RJ-LS-GB-PS-AJ-JJ-RJ-LS-GB

- Minutes from last meeting agreed

EVENTS

LS: Margam Park event on 6th October was very well attended, nearly 40 entries in the morning and 26 entries in the afternoon. Because of the number of entries in the morning there were only 3 runs and the event did not finish until 2pm.

Those who took part in the morning event were not charged to take part in the afternoon event. The club made an overall profit on the day of £245-98. We also had 11 new members signed up. LS to post the cheque to Margam Park for use of the venue.

LS was grateful for those people who stayed after the event to help clear up however the point was strongly made that events cannot rely on the same few people being available on Sundays to run these events and more help is required in both organising and running events.

The next event is on 17th November at Llandow this will be run by Andy James (+1) and Tom Pedersen.

WAMC Quiz

This is taking place on Tuesday 22 Oct at Pontyclun Athletic Club, Leighton has heard from Marie Du Croq-Slip asking if BAC would pay for the buffet as this is our area quiz. It was not clear what the cost would be and Leighton is waiting to hear back from Marie and will then email committee members to advise and for a decision to be made.

FINANCES

RC reported that the bank balance at the end of September was £3783.

The saga with HRMC continues although now the general consensus is that this issue occurred due to failings by our accountants Graham Paul in failing to submit the CT600 form when requested by HMRC. Because of this it was felt they should be liable for the fines levied by HMRC.

RC to write a letter to Graham Paul asking for them to refund BAC with the fine of £326 already paid for 2010. RC thought we might be liable for another fine for 2011 and if this is received would expect Graham Paul to pay that too.

It was noted that Paul Steddy had supplied advice from his accountant (via email to members), and the advice was that Graham Paul were liable for the fines from HMRC.

RC has paid the MSA Club Registration Fee for 2014 - £70

RC has paid the balance of the cost for the new website £487.50 but has not received a receipt. GB to chase up.

A.O.B

JJ has sorted the fleeces for committee members – at a cost of £15 per item printed with the BAC logo and will order them during her half term.

TP mentioned the problem with the timing gear, / display – this is still to be investigated by Rob James

LS stated that the tarmac at Llandow had broken up in places and needed repairing to ensure the safety at future events held there. RJ offered to send a repair team over . LS to speak to Mr. Parker to ask permission for the repairs to be undertaken.

GB to add calculations to the spreadsheet for the Championship standings for LS.

LS emphatically stated that more people are required to manage the events in the future, suggestion put forward that a notice is placed on Facebook asking for assistance.

We could allocate roles, Time keepers, setting up and packing up, marshalling etc as each organiser (usually a committee member), needs assistance.

PS to organise another quiz in the future – date to be agreed.

Meeting closed 9.10pm

Next meeting 12th November 2013

Bridgend Automobile Club
Minutes of Committee Meeting held on
19th November 2013

Attendees: LS, JJ, TP, GB, RJ, AJ, PS

Apologies: RC

Minutes: JJ-DS-GB-LS-PS-RC-RJ-LS-GB-PS-AJ-JJ-RJ-LS-GB-AJ

Previous minutes agreed.

Events

RJ – Llandow went well with £75 worth of new members (5 new members), £200 entry fees. We received complements from the competitors about the well running of the events and the club in general.

LS – Next event is Argoed quarry on 8/12/13. John Morgan has offered to organise this and has asked to run it earlier at 12:00. RJ will make sure that the gun club etc. are not still there for the start.

LS - Last autotest of the year in Llandow is set for 28/12/13 which will count towards the championship. LS will ask the farmer if we can use the top of the strip, as the lorries have disappeared.

Finances

PS – The club has been reimbursed for the problems with HMRC, although accountants are still reluctant to take responsibility.

Website

PS – Wants to see the overall results spreadsheet on the website. GB says it should be up and running for next year.

Any Other Business

LS – Farmer was very happy to hear about the possible tarmac repair we plan to conduct in the Llandow venue. RJ has volunteered to send someone to do these repairs.

LS – Maesteg motorclub have offered to put on a quiz in The Grove. It was suggested that we could attend as a club and could arrange transportation to share.

JJ – Club fleeces etc. should be organised ready for next year. LS stated that hats could also be given upon membership renewal/joining and that these will be procured with the other clothing.

RJ – Timing gear worked for the event, and the battery had plenty of charge at the end of the day. Speculation that connecting power to the display before the clock surfaced as it seemed to work fine when this was done.

TP – Has had a letter from the MSA offering training for organisers/marshals.
This invitation will be scanned and sent to the committee.

PS – Has offered to put on another club quiz, although the regular venue of the Barley Mow now closes at 10:00pm. Therefore the date will be set for next Tuesday (26/11/2013) to start for 8:30pm.

PS - The clubs annual Indian meal could be hosted early December so that PS can attend (e.g. December 3rd). RC will be consulted to see when he is also available.

RJ – Welsh Association of Motor Clubs results are out and RJ has won the Production Class and AJ won the B1 championship. RJ will be receiving an award for this achievement.

Meeting closed at 8:50pm